
ABE INTERGROUP ASSOCIATION OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
Minutes of the meeting February 22, 2022 

 
Chairperson Scott F (chairperson@aalv.org) 
*He called to order the regular monthly meeting of the ABE Intergroup at 8:00 pm in person at Wesley 
Church and via Zoom. 
 
Secretary Nancy E (secretary@aalv.org) 
*Called the roll and 24 groups were represented, constituting a quorum. 
*The January 2022 minutes were approved.  
 
Treasurer Meg H (treasurer@aalv.org) 
*The January financial statement was approved (with a typo, which Meg pointed out) 
*Contributions have increased since last year. 
*We are sending $1,000 to World Services.  
*Please give the group contribution information (which is attached) to your group treasurer as a receipt. 
*Donation information is attached 
 
Bookstore Susan C (bookstore@aalv.org) 
*All is well at the bookstore 
*Shoutout to our volunteers! 
*A new price list will be available soon. 
*If you have a large order, please send Susan an email. 
 
Unity Pam B (unity@aalv.org) 
*Pam is working on a spring workshop.  It will be at 1793 Meadows Road, Hellertown.  It will be held 
Saturday April 9 from 9-12.    
*The flyer is available on the aalv.org bulletin board, and the ABE IG private Facebook page. 
*Pam needs people to help set up. 
*Pam is working on contracts for the NYE 2023 party.  More to follow in coming months.  
 
Schedules John D (schedules@aalv.org) 
*There were only 18 meeting updates this past month. 
*We are not printing schedules currently.  There are too many meeting changes due to the pandemic. 
*Please see aalv.org for the current meeting schedule 
*There are a total of 231 meetings.  
 
Public Information Doreen (publicinfo@aalv.org) 
*We will be in touch with Lanta, WFMZ and WLEV after the budget is approved. 
*It is difficult to determine the impact of these ads in comparison to number of calls on the hotline. 
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H&I Laura L (institutions@aalv.org) 
*Pyramid and the prisons remain closed to us, due to COVID. 
*2022 schedule is filled.  We are currently booking for 2023. 
 
Telephone Hotline Staten Island Bobby (telephone@aalv.org) 
*All is running well.   
*We have new volunteers.  We are always looking for more people to help! 
*We will need a new hotline representative in June. 
*We are receiving calls from people asking for temporary sponsors.  We need more people on the list of 
temporary sponsors.  Please take this back to your home group.  
 
District 37 Laura L (d37adcm@gmail.com) 
*She is working on Bridging the Gap.  She always needs more volunteers to help with this. 
 
District 57  Vicki (adcm.district57@gmail.com) 
 
Old Business 
*The proposed budget was introduced, reviewed, and emailed at our January meeting.  
*We reviewed and discussed it.  The budget was approved. 
 
New Business 
 
Commercials 
*The Friday night Big Book in Bethlehem at 7:00 pm needs support. 
 
Anniversaries 
*Lynn is celebrating 2 years 
*Rich is celebrating 3 years 
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